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Calendar in Brief
z

Tuesday 11 December
Choral Concert, UPH
7:30Pm

z
Sunday 16 December
Parish Brunch & Pollyanna
Gai l & Tom M
home
12--2rPM

V4
Monday 17 December
Submission Deadline for

January Comforter
V4

Tuesday 18 December
Vestry Meeting
7:15Mm

z
Saturday 29 December
Christmas Home Tour
12--4pm

What’s a Diocese For?

The Episcopal Church, as we all know, has its roots in the Church of England. A major
difference between the English version of Protestantism and the Continental versions
was the presence and role of bishops. The more radical Continental movements were
usually opposed to hierarchical structures and the elevated position of the clergy. After
the American Revolution, those members of the Church of England who remained in
the colonies facedthe problem of describing the role of bishops and diocesesin a nation
founded on democratic principles.

The founders of The Protestant Episcopal Church in the United States of America,
created agoverning body, General Convention, which would be a bicameral
legislature, the two co-e q u a | houses being the House
the House of Bishops. Thus the authority in our chur ch is vested in a demccratically
elected body, not in bishops. As the Episcopal Church has developed over the two
centuries-plus of its existence, so has our understanding of bishops and diocesesThe
purpose of organizing ourselves into diocesesis less about hiearchies of power than it
is in the Church of England and the Church of Rome.

| spoke briefly about the connection between Church of the Holy Comforter and the
Episcopal Diocese of Pennsylvania during the Sunday announcements the day after
Diocesan Convention. In Vestry we are also discussing the diocese as we deliberate
about the payment of our monetary support for the diocese. Our diocesan assessment
(a mandatory payment) for 2019 is $9,447, and the pledge paymentwhat the diocese is
now calling “Gifts for Mission, is an

From the 2018 Diocesan Convention | felt a strong senseof a missional renewal for the
diocese | felt each of us, and each of our churcheswashbeing called to be an active
movement, rather than a stuck institution. | hear d a call for us to renew the vigor and
delight with which we live into our identity asdisciples of the man from Galilee: taking
care of the poor and dispossessed; fighting for the oppressed and marginalized ;
supporting otherswhodot hi' s wor k in places and in

Ittakesa Churchtodo God’' s wor k —thewiderhChwch,wat a dindle
congregation. Our sister churches throughout the diocese are windows into different
realities, different struggles, than what we face here in Drexel Hill. Learning about how
different the world looks through those windows is one of the gifts of belonging to a
Church that is a family of churches, a clan of congregations. Elsewhere in this

newsletter | briefly describe a few diocesanmission initiatives that seemed new to me—asindeed they are, a couple of

them having been establisheda t

the Diocesan Convention of 20 15(seepages).t

Holy C omforter will be a stronger parish church, and a better resourced congregation if we renew and strengthen our
ties to the diocese. The diocese has informational, managerial spiritual, and even monetary resources to help us
strengthen our capacity for mission. Our reason for being is not simply to live as a community of loving friends; our

primary reason for beingis to do God’ s

work in the wor l“dmi sTlSheonword for t

Thomas
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Annual Christmas Concert
Upper Darby High SchoolEncore Singers
Tuesday, December 11, 2018
7:30 pm in the Upper Parish Hall
Invite your friends and family to
join us for this free concert.
Sponsored by the Women of Holy Comforter

Chwistmas Home Towr

Saturday, December 29, 2018
(snow date: January 5, 2018)
12 - 4:00 pwv

Visit fouw Womenv of Holy Comforter homes

Janet McKinley and Lig Teres in Broomall
Chris Stanley invDrexel Hill

Joanne Christopher inv Springfield
$10 per person, proceedy to-Benefit the
Church of the Holy Comforter, Upper Parish- Hall Refresh Project

Look for more detaily irv upcoming Sunday bulleting:

Book Discussion

The Women' : ’fj”‘““"h‘“‘***‘“
is hosting a book :
discussion luncheon |
on March 30, 2019. |
All are welcome. The

book we will be GI L E A”D

discussing is Gilead =~ —
by Marilynne ' n, | @
Robinson. While i o=
there are many
glowing reviews of
this Pulitzer Prize winner, | read this novel
only recently and was deeply touched by the
story of John Ames and the words he writes
for his young son. The book is available
through Amazon and also at the local library.
Please contact me a610-937-1604 with any
guestions or any feedback once you have
read the book. | would love to hear your
thoughts.

MARILYNNE ROBINSON
Amihor of Hosuedee WA Tae Doaih of Adam

Joanne Christopher

of the Church in a
programof

worship, service, study, . . X )
and fellowship. Contact Officers with questions and ideas:

Women of Church of the Holy Comforter

Upcoming Planning Meetings:
January 6 and February 3, 11:30 am, Piano Room

To unite the Woren All women are welcome to attend.

Joanne Christopher, Barbara Irving, Allison Kerry,

Carole Kunigonis, Barbie Swartz and Barbara Wilson
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All-Parish Brunch

and Pollyanna

Sunday, December 16, 2018
12 — 2:00 pm at
Gail and Tom McKenna’s
25 Hickory Lane, Newtown Square

Come enjoy brunch, fellowship
and a fun gift exchange.

Bring one gift (gender neutral),

Domestic Abuse Project of Delaware County
a,\'(

Our Giving Tree will be up in the upper parish hall

from December 1 through December 16. Come pick an
ornament and provide items to the Santa's Secret Shop
at the shelter, or supplies for the shelter.

As you know, the Santa's Secret Shop is a place where
the children from the families housed at the shelter can
pick a present for their mother. This is always a hit, and an unusual
mission activity that is very enjoyable. The presents for the mothers and
shelter supplies will be collected on December 16. Please call Chris
Stanley (610259-8613) if you have any questions.

Chris Stanley

Scripture Preview for December

With December and Advent, we of course roll into a new liturgical year:
Year C, the year of Luke. The same author wrote both the Gospel of

Luke and the Book of Acts, and scholars in fact treat these as two parts
of the same book. Several of the most famous passages in all the gospels|
are unique to Luke, includi ng hi s version of Je
different from that in Matthew), the parables of the good Samaritan and
the prodigal son, and Jesus’' appe
Emmaus. Luke’' s writing style indi
familiarity with the narrative methods of the Greek culture of that time.

It is from Luke -Acts that we learn of the two events following Easter

In Advent, we he ar Luke’' s

watue $H- that mark our church calendar: the Ascension and Pentecost.Along with
the Gospel of John and the letters ofPaul, Luke is amajor source of what
RSVP, we know about the presence and movement of the Holy Spirit in
gailmckenna@gmail.com Christian life.

610-353-1642 i ) i
Finally, Luke is even more explic
concern for the poor, marginalized, and oppressed—starting from
Marsy’song as she | earns she is ca

version of the Beatitudes. Where Matthew writes, visit to her cousin Elizabeth, following the Annunciation;

“Bl essed airre sphier ipto,or and
who hunger and thirst f or r Zechariah. The texts from the Hebrew Scriptures come
“Bl essed ar e yoaun dwh“oB laerses epdc from Jeremiah, Malachi, Zephaniah, and Micah, and are
who are hungry now.

material and concrete. In chapters 4 and 5 of Acts, he Jesus. The epistle readings come from 1 Thessalonians,
describes the radical social organization of the early Philippians, and Hebrews.
church: “Now the whole grot

were of one heart and soul, and no one claimed private
ownership of any possessions, buteverything they owned
was held in common

v apocalypiian s
prophecy (21:2536);the introduction to John the Baptist
and the beginning of his ministry (3:1-18); andMar y ' s

as well as the Song of Mary Magificat) and the song of

L u k e’ ¢ all heard by Christians as predictions of the coming of

The Christmas readings are the familiar ones we hear
every year: Luke’s account of the birth of Jesus, the
Prologue to the Gospel of John, and readings from Isaiah,

L
(Acts Titus, and Hebrews.

Thomas
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Spaghetti Dinner a Great Success

Everyone worked to make the spaghetti dinner held in
the Upper Parish Hall on November 11th an "Italian
Feast." Since itwas run as a directed pot luck, the cooks
had only the spaghetti to make. Everyone pitched in after
church that day and later in the afternoon (under the
direction of Faith and Ray Hemsher) to provide a lovely
table with great salads, spaghetti sauce, and

desserts. Thanks to Steve Perrone who stepped up to
help in the kitchen, Mark Gelsomini and Edith Ho ho who
led the after-dinner pick -up of the tables and chairs Sue
Gelsomini and Barbara Irving, who helped prior, during
and after the dinner; and everyone else who were "on
deck" to help with whatever was needed.

A special thanks to Barbara Wilson for providing lovely
gift baskets for our raffle, and then supervised the
events. We raised a total of over $200 toward the upper
parish hall fund, and contributed $100 toward other social
events.

Let’s do something like this in January or early February.

Chris Stanley

What Should We Do for Lent?

Last year we had a well-attended soup-and-salad pot luck
supper every Wednesday during Lent after which we
discussed The Agile Churchby Dwight Zscheile , chosen to
get Holy Comforter’s commut
to a thoughtful and reality -based start. | hope you all feel
more confident about this next phase of discernment, that
is, arriving at your self-understanding as G o d pesple
doi ng GokatHsly Gomforter .

What should we plan for this coming Lent (I ask knowing
that we’ ve bar elShouldweread andl
discuss abook about spiritual practices? about prayer?
about the life and development of congregations? about
Anglican thoug ht and/or traditions? Let me know what
you'd like.

Thomas

Bad Boys 25th Anniversary

Formed in 1994 with 6 charter members, who were recent
retirees, the BAD BOYS (ori
Best of the Young Seniors”)
breakfast and fellowship. Also, as a group, they provided
services, suchas transportation, to members of the
congregation who required assistance. The original group
included the Rev. Bill McKean, Tom McKinley, Chuck
Merson, John Ferguson, Chuck Atmore and Dave Irving.
Messrs. Atmore and Irving are the survivors of the

origin al group, but many other men have joined and
departed over the ensuing years. The size of the group of
both present and past Holy Comforter senior men
consistently numbers between 25 and 30.

To commemorate the 258" Anniversary of the BAD BOYS,
over 20 members met for a gala, multi -course lunch at Il
Granaio Italian Restaurant in Glen Mills, PA, on
Wednesday, November 14h. Former Rector, Chris Moore,
offered the blessingAs part of the meg¢
Warden, Bill Schilling, and Priest -in-Charge, the Rev. Dr.
Thomas Eoyang, Jr., provided an overview of the
“Discernment” and “Search”
necessaryfor Holy Comforter to choose a new Rector.

WELCOME
BAD BOYS
75TH ANNIVERSARY/

Na W

So that they would not be forgotten, a tributary list was
provided of the 33 BAD BOY S from past years who are no
longer with us.

Dave Irving
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The Diocese of Pennsylvania:
On the Move in Mission

Those who attended Diocesan Convention on November
10, 201&heard a clearemphasis on mission. This was a
welcome change from my early years asa clergyperson in
this diocese,when we focused our attention on the
Bishop, his behavior, his spending priorities, and his
leadership style. We had several years ofcalming down
and healing under two very pastoral bishops, and now ,
under our recently elected Bishop Diocesan,it seems to
me our attention is directed to where it should always be:
on mission. Here are three examples of recent mission
initiatives of the diocese:

Central American Refugee Commission (CARC) —
Established at the 2015diocesan convention, CARC’ s
mission statementis® Fur t her i ng human
Northern Triangle of Central America through advocacy
and education.” It wi Il partner with Cristosal Foundation
in El Salvador, “ a gowemnmental organization . . .
advancing human rights in Central America.” C AWIC
“educate individuals, communities and congregations

with the Diocese about the Central American refugee
crisis.”

Anti-Gun Violence Committee — Formed in response to
the mass $ooting in Las Vegas in 2017, this committee s
mission isto bear* wi t nes$ st b o@ed f or
speaking and acting decisively against gun violence.” This
body serves asa resourceto the dioceseand individual
parishes to deepen understandings of the systems and
sources that perpetuate gun violence; develop practical,
measurable, and sustained impact on ending gun
violence; and empowering communit ies address gun
violence. This committee is seeking to be recognized as a
commission, to fulfill its mission more effectively.

Global Mission Commission — This commission seeks*to
inspire, educate, and support congregations and
individuals within the Diocese to engage in the
reconciling work in the world. " This diocesanbody wil |
tie into the work of the Global Episcopal Mission Network
(GEMN) “an independent mission network dedicated to
promoting global mission in the Episcopal Church.” At
Bp. Gutierrez’ eequest, GMC has developed a five-year
plan aimed at expanding its network , supporting local
mission initiatives, and developing a diocesan vision for
Global Mission.

Thomas

People of Holy Comforter at Mother’s Home

Thank you for your Shapkegoving
Di nner at t he Madotlicieus méal was
enjoyed by all.

@ MOTHERS' HOME

[ |

1HA ;:.-Tx_g-g_r,.;_w D| n n er
Monday, November 12, 6 p.m.

Thank You!

Marion Boas Carole Kunigonis

Rick Cassel Barbara Powell
Joanne Christopher Erin Sprague
Mary Sue Hidalgo Chris Stanley

Janet McKinley Barbara Wilson

Wedding News

Brooke Morrison, who has been attending Holy
Comforter with her family for 20 years, and Ozan Bakan
were joyfully married on September 1, 2018 in
Swarthmore, PA. Brooke's uncle, the Reverend Rodger
Broadley, officiated at the wedding.

DECEMBER 2018

The Comforter

PAGES5



,: O%@ome to the neighborhood

Come
and worship
with us.

All are welcome.

Who we seek to be: '#

As members of the Body
of Christ, we at Church
of the Holy Comforter,
an Episcopal church, are
empowered by the Holy
Spirit to carry out Our
Lord’s call to love God,
love our neighbors, and
share the Gospel through
worship, prayer, mission,
and the building of deep
and lastipg relationships
iR our colnmunity and
the world. e

x 1

-

Service times:

Sundays at 8:00 a.m. and 10:00 a.m., and

Making Ourselves Known
Wednesday Healing Service at 10:00 a.m.

A local church can never do too much to let
its neighbors know wt

Where we are:
In Drexel Hill, on Burmont Road between

Township Line Avenue and State Road.

Children of all ages are welcome to our worship services.
We offer Christian formation and Sunday School
programs, as well as arrangements for child care.
Students are grouped into three tiers:
pre-school/kindergarten, primary (up to 4th grade),
and intermediate / Confirmation (ages 11 and up).

Please contact us if you have any questions.

)
B
Chuh ol Comforter

Episcopal
1000 Burmont Road, Drexel Hill, PA 19026
Phone: 610-789-6754
email: holycomforterdrexelhill@gmail.com
rector.holycomforterdrexelhill@gmail.com

www.comforterchurch.com

This experiment will last until February 2019 . We're ending it due to Welcome Wagon' s

where itis. I’ voéten wanted to ask nearby
real estate agentsif they would include
information about the church | served in the
packets they distribute at closings.

After several exploratory phone calls by
Carol Estornell, she was finally told by one
agency of their reluctance to recommend
any house of worship. She then found
herself speakingwi t h  “ Wel ¢ o me
which mail s out postcards to new local
residents. The Vestry approved the expense
of a trial run of these monthly mailings,
which Welcome Wagon told us go to about
70 householdsper month. Carol designed
this beautiful postcard as our mailer.

unwi |td providgn e s S

accountability, and their changing the contract terms after signing. twasimpor t ant t o di spl ay (
service to our church. Perhaps we can find another way to use this attractive vehicle for evangelism.
Thomas
DECEMBER 2018 The Comforter PAGE6



Here is a list of the work done on the Holy Comfol
campus, with the expense incurred, during [montr

It’s Always Something

WORK COMPLETED

ONGOING WORK

{ [bulleted list] - $300.00

[none reported

Our expenses as of October 2018 (83% of the year) were:

Personnel (68% of yearly budget) $ 124,736| 72%

Programs (3%) $ 3,436| 54%

Administration (2%) $ 4,525| 76%

Property (23%) $ 44,391 79%

Diocese (4%) $ 2,658| 24%

TOTAL $ 179,746 | 71%
§J _— Bud get to Date Target for month of October 2018: 83%
%'% Sunday % of Total % of Total % of | Net Revenue Less Expense—

< %g X Offerings Budget Revenue Budget | Expenses | Budget Surplus(Deficit)
$98,731 82% $121,931 76% $179,746 | 71% ($20,315
Endowment balance as of 10/31/18: $1,060,603.56
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Church of the Holy Comforter
1000 Burmont Road
Drexel Hill , PA 19026

Ehe

ll"ﬁum [. (I: f. TheChurchof the Holy Comforteis ahouse of worshimiThe EpiscopalChurch gatheing in
&‘ﬁc Y Orgmc:gfg the love ofesuhrist. As members of the Body of Christ, we at Church of the Holy Comfao

EUIl wi OxOPl Ul EwEawl0T 1 w 00aw2xbUPUwWUOWEEU!I
and share the Gospel through worship, pragession, and the building of deep and lasting
relationships in our community and the world.
SUNDAY SERVICES 8:00am Holy Eucharist
10:00 Am Holy Eucharist
HOW TO REACH US Parish Office hours: Tuesday through Thursday 9:30AM —2:30PM
Office phone: (610 7896754
Website: www. comforterchurch .org
E-mail: holycomforterdrexelhill@gmail.com

E-mailus—wWe ' d | ove to hear from vy
X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X
Priest in Charge Rector’s Warden Secretary
The Rev.Dr. Thomas Eoyang, Jr. William Schilling Steve Perrone
rector.holycomforterdrexelhill @mail.com Accounting Warden Treasurer
Dan Knowles Jack Davis
Parish Administrator Vestry Members
Carol Estornell Gerald Doyle, Sue Gelsomini, Dan Knowles,
holycomforterdrexelhill@gmail.com Wayne Lyon, Anita Impellizeri O'Brien, Steve

Perrone, Barbara Powell, William Schilling ,

Sharon Yost
X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X X

Many Gifts, One Spirit 2018

it bbby

Pl edges are stil]l comlng i n, o if you hav
Weneed everyone’'s support to carry out

Thank you for your support!

To Church of the Holy Comforter, 1000 Burmont Road, Drexel Hill, PA 19026

As a steward of God’' s ddofdtblessiagas ahd forthe \gorkaftmy Panish,eiodeseranda | |
National Church, in the year 2018 | intend to give Church of the Holy Comforter the amount listed below.

(Please fill in only one amount) $ per week; $ per month; $ per year.

Date payments will start:

Signature: Date:

Name (please print):

Address:

City/State/Zip
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